Campus Recreation Advisory Board Agenda

December 13, 2013, 12-1:00PM, CRC Conference Room

Attendance: Jay Souza (CREC), Brad Avenia (CREC), Rose Faber (CREC), Marie Turchiano (CREC), Dean Bowen (CREC), Durron Newman (CREC), Leigh Mizvesky (CREC), Tom Cusanelli (CREC Student Employee), Kerri Mahoney (UEC), Danna Rae Sajorda (SHAC), Kevin Ferreli (CREC), Steven Adelson (USG), Lawrence Chong (Fitness), Howard Guston (SO/SAC)

Meeting: Called to order at 12:00 PM.

- 1. Welcome
- 2. Project updates
 - a. South P Names: Wolfie's Den
 - Rose sent survey out and the responses still came back to Wolfie's Den type names. Only 5 people out of 100 people polled, responded. The survey was sent our through Survey Monkey.
 - ii. Campus Recreation South Fields: There is a sign out there now with this name for now. In the future, the name might change. A link could be sent through Fusion in the future to reach the entire University.
 - iii. New suggestions appreciated are appreciated. We might have to a largescaled survey for additional ideas.
 - iv. Student Life List Serv or SBLife might be another good place to post asking for student assistance with naming the fields.
 - b. New Radio System: We recently added Neptune radio. It allows for us to develop CREC Radio in house, where it's a closed-circuit. It also addressed the issues of no explicit lyrics. We surveyed students and got playlist created based on preference. The radio will also give us the opportunity to advertise and is personalized to our department.
 - c. Lockers: New metal lockers will be installed the second half of the spring semester. these will last much longer and were approximately \$40,000 to purchase/install.
 - d. **Usage Reports:** Usage on weekends remains consistent. Monday is now the most popular day this year and Wednesday was last year.
 - e. **Increase on Broad Base Fee:** The Recreation Fee is proposed to be \$80.00 total/semester (before it was \$77.25, now up by \$2.75). This will help with payroll increases resulting from the minimum wage increase of \$0.75 cents. It will also assist with the maintenance of indoor/outdoor areas too.

3. Discussion

a. New Programming in Spring

- IM's- Kinball Tournament; 5v5 Basketball; Kickball & Floor Hockey (Sunday); Extreme Dodge ball, Ping Pong & Badminton (Tournaments); All women division leagues too.
 - 1. Yankees, Nets and Ski Trips.

ii. Fitness- 50 classes a week

1. Insanity; Pink Gloves Boxing; More Yoga; Later classes; 8-10 new student instructors; 6-10 new personal trainers; sales on personal training too.

b. Faculty/Staff/Grad spouse/partner membership

i. We are waiting for approval from the Vice President's Office to offer spouse/partner memberships. Previously, you could bring your partner/spouse in as a guest. Now they would be able to have their own membership. The University member must also have an active membership.

Cost: \$40 a month; \$225 semester; \$410 year

- ii. Programming will not be available to spouse/partner to participate in, so it minimally impacts current students.
- iii. Spouses/partners will have their own ID cards to come in any time. We are purchasing a printer that will work to create swipeable ID cards.
- iv. Jay is meeting to discuss promotions with Durron next week.

c. Other

- i. The lockers will have a lifetime warranty and we will gain 30+ more lockers.
- ii. Jay will participate in town-hall style meeting on broad based fees in the coming weeks.
- iii. iPad Usage: We've purchased iPads for the staff coordinators to use. This increase in technology has led to better record keeping and diminished carbon footprints.
- iv. Spring We will participate in a campus-wide benchmark survey like last year. It will be sent out through the Registrar for randomization.

4. Adjourn at 1:00 PM.